BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – April 25, 2017
Members Present: Robert Bartini, Chairman, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry & Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Al Zerbato, Bill Enser, Al Zerbato, 

Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm.
Abatements.

Board signed misc commitments
Water Dept.
An inquiry was made regarding the valve exersizer.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that he was working on the project after it shifted from Lenox to Lee.
Waste Water Dept
Dave Forrest inquired about the old truck that belonged to the Water Department.  Chris Pompi stated that the truck had been sent in for an estimate and it was determined that it would cost $3500 to install a new transmission.  The Board moved to fix the truck and transfer ownership to the Wastewater department since they currently only have one truck available.  All were in favor.

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Chris Pompi let the Board know that depending on fund availability, portions of Maple, Park and far end of Main Street were slated for blacktopping repair.  A clearer picture will be available after the Town Meeting.
Dave Forrest asked about the Abby Court drainage issue.  Chris Pompi stated that it was on the list to be reviewed.

Dave Forrest asked about the sidewalk machine that the town owns.  Chris is looking into the weather the upkeep of it continues to be feasible.

Dave Forrest inquired about redoing Main Street.  The Board decided that they wanted the project sent out as an RFP, stop negotiations with Foresight.  Chris Pompi stated that it will be many months before the RFP goes out.

Other
The Board continued to discuss the proposed Cintas project on Quarry Hill Road.  They compared the differences in the fees & tax costs that would accompany the project and what could be mutually beneficial to both Cintas and the town.  Roger Scheurer suggested that Cintas would provide an industrial pretreatment plan (IPP) that would cover not only this project, but set up a protocol for any new businesses.  They would also be responsible for an acceptable relocation to the existing sewer easement running through the property in question. The Board also discussed doing away with capacity fees as a whole.  Chris Pompi was asked to draft a letter for the Board outlining the proposed changes to Cintas.  All were in favor.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
None
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 9, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:59 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
